
July 16, 2021 update on soil removal operations at Portola Hills development site: 
 

• We have completed the mass removal effort as we have seemingly removed all of the 
black odorous material. 

• We are continuing to excavate material from the stockpile as part of exploratory efforts 
to see if we encounter other pockets of highly odorous material. Excavated material is 
being moved around the upper portion of the project site,  

• At the end of the workday we will be covering the excavation area with a layer of dirt to 
reduce the potential for any remedial odors being detectable over the weekend. The 
area will also be spray with the Simple Green and water mixture and covered with 
plastic. 

• We will continue the exploratory activities next week and, unless another pocket of 
odorous material is encountered, we will be reverting to normal working hours. 

  
Nick Lee, PE 
Senior Vice President 
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